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To all the FIA Members  
 
 
 
Paris, 24 September 2025 

 
 
 
 
2025 FIA General Assemblies – Procedure for submitting candidatures relating to the Senate 
 
 
Dear President, 
 
The election of eight members of the Senate by each of the World Councils will take place after 
the FIA General Assemblies in Tashkent (Uzbekistan) on 12 December 2025. 
 
In that regard, you will find enclosed the Elections Guidelines explaining the procedure for 
submitting candidatures for the Senate.  
 
These Guidelines as well as the Form D (Candidature and Support to the Candidate) are also 
available on the FIA’s website (https://www.fia.com/election-senate-members). 
 
Candidatures must be submitted to the FIA Administration (elections@fia.com) no later than  
24 November 2025.  

 
The Legal Office remains at your disposal to provide you with any further details regarding this 
procedure. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Alberto Villarreal 
General Manager 
 
 
 
 
Cc:   Paul O’Dowd, Chief Legal Officer 
 
Encl.:  Elections Guidelines for the Senate  
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